
CAMP SPRINGS INITIATIVE 
November 17, 2008 

MINUTES 
 
The monthly meeting of the Camp Springs Initiative was held November 17, 2008 at St. 
John Lutheran. Attending were Carolyn Allender, Lonnie Enzweiler, Nancy Enzweiler, 
Phillip Garber, Chuck Heilman, Don Wiedeman and Anna Zinkhon.    
 
Minutes of the last meeting (October 2008) were read and accepted. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: Balance is $353.71. Carolyn has a donation from Camp Springs Day 
to add to the treasury. 
 
Old Business: Signs will be decorated with trees and ribbons. Chuck will provide trees 
and set up by December 1. Carolyn and Anna will decorate the trees. 
 
New Business: Election of Officers. Phillip Garber made a motion, seconded by Anna 
Zinkhon to reelect the officers by acclamation. The motion passed. Officers are Carolyn 
Allender, President; Chuck Heilman, Vice-President; Nancy Enzweiler, Secretary; Lonnie 
Enzweiler, Treasurer. The Officers will meet at 7 p.m. on December 15 at Nancy 
Enzweiler’s house. 
 
Committee Reports: 
Trails: The Committee is considering a trailhead layout and will be contacting Dallas 
Bray. Anna Zinkhon reported that Bridle Tag holders will sign a release form and be 
informed of trail regulations. 
Chuck discussed the possibility of a walking trail under existing power lines. The 
Campbell County Conservation District would be the lease holder.  
Chuck’s call about the possibility of trails following the path of the proposed water line 
was not returned 
 
Herbst Tour: Next year’s tour will be October 18 from 12-6. Don Wiedeman is planning 
to produce a small brochure to provide year-round promotion of the tour. 
 
Historic Homes: November meeting was cancelled due to lack of interest 
 
Public Education and Outreach: A December issue of the Camp Springs News will be 
distributed to churches and businesses by Dec. 1. 
 
Preservation of Agricultural Heritage: Anna Zinkhon proposed community quilt nights at 
Misty Ridge in January and February. A program for prospective wine growers through 
the extension service was proposed. Lonnie Enzweiler will look into this. 
 
Other Business: Truck traffic on 4-Mile was discussed. Don Wiedeman will talk to the 
Highway Department.  
Carolyn will inquire about using stone from the Doring place for stonework around the 
Camp Springs sign. 
 
Next meeting date and time – January 19, 2009 at 7 p.m. at St John Lutheran 

Respectfully submitted,  
Nancy Enzweiler, Secretary  


